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ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 
The next meeting of the Association 

will be the 2015 AGM to be held on 

Wednesday 14th October, 2015 at 

7:30 pm in the South Hobart 

Community Hall, 42 D’Arcy Street.  

All welcome.  Financial members may 
nominate for positions and vote.  The 

Association gratefully acknowledges 

the generous and ongoing sponsorship 

of this newsletter by Rob Valentine, 
MLC. 

 

STH HOBART BUSHCARE 
The next South Hobart Bushcare 

Working Bee will be on Sunday, 18th 

October, meeting at the Wentworth 

Street end of Wellesley Park, 10:00 

am to 12:30 pm.  All equipment 
provided and all welcome to celebrate 

Seniors Week. We will also spend 

some time checking out our local 

orchids.  Enquiries: Janet  6223 8132. 
 

ANNUAL STREETSCAPE 

COMPETITION 
The SHPA Inc.’s Annual Streetscape 

Competition is on again. The Award is 

in recognition of the efforts of 

property owners who have completed 
works on their house or garden in the 

2014/2015 year which, in the opinion 

of the judges, does most to improve 

the “architectural and/or horticultural 
feel” of South Hobart. To enter, 

simply forward your name, address, 

telephone number and, preferably, 

before-and-after photographs of the 
work/s under taken to: SHPA 

Streetscape Competition, PO Box 200, 

South Hobart 7004. You can nominate 

neighbours, if you wish. 
 

WELLESLEY PARK 

UPGRADE 
Work is continuing on the upgrade at 

South Hobart’s second public playing 

field.  The playing area is now 

magnificent with much levelling and 
d r a i n a g e  wo r k s  c o m p l e t e d .  

Construction of a new Clubroom for 

the South Hobart Football Club and 

renovations to the original changing 
rooms are on-going.  The Hobart City 

Council and the Football Club are to 

be congratulated for the co-operation 
shown in establishing a first class 

facility from what was, until about 

1970, Hobart’s “Tip”. 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Licence No C0624 

 

369a Argyle Street 
North Hobart 

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart 
 

6231 0275 
Fax: 6231 0825  

 

0412 120 106 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065 

LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store 

 

Whole foods/bulk food 

Herbal medicine/Mineral therapy 

Naturopathy 

Acupuncture/TCM 

Remedial Massage 

Psychotherapy/Counselling  

Open:  Mon-Fri   9 am - 6 pm 

          Saturday 10 am - 2 pm 

358 Macquarie Street 

6223 7388 

SHPS FAIR 
Saturday 7th November 2015 

10:30 am - 2:00 pm 

Anglesea Street, South Hobart 
Come along to a traditional school 

fair with stalls selling books, plants, 

cakes, bric-a-brac, clothes, crafts and 

toys. Fun for all with face painting, 
jumping castle, soccer, circus, giant 

maze, food, drinks and entertainment. 

All welcome. A great family day 

out! 
 

THE UNFORTUNATE “MR. 

JONES” 
In March 1934, The Mercury reported 

that a “Mr. Jones” of Strickland Ave-

nue had been struck by lightning 

while tending his calves.  There was 
worse to come.  In February 1935, it 

was reported that “Mr. Jones”, after 

being reported missing from a farm in 

Strickland Avenue for about seven 
days, was found by a neighbour under 

a house in a pitiful condition.  “Mr. 

Jones” said that he had gone there to 
die, and had only a few apples to eat.  

It was further reported that he had just 

married.  He was conveyed to the 

Hobart Public Hospital by ambulance.  
His subsequent condition was not 

reported. [The actual name of the indi-

vidual has been changed.] 
 

LOST SOUTH HOBART 
The Local History Group of the Asso-

ciation is currently undertaking a 

project to collect memories - visual, 

verbal and written - of what South 
Hobart was like before various devel-

opments have taken place over the 

past 50 years.  We lost magnificent 

buildings in Davey and Macquarie 
Streets when the Southern Outlet was 

pushed through the suburb, and some 

of these are well-documented.  But 

what about the houses of Fitzroy 
Crescent which were also demol-

ished?  Do you know of any photo-

graphs or of people who lived in 

them?  Any information of any kind 
would be most welcome. Phone 

Kevin Wilson on 6223 1687.   

Flathead Café is now opening for 

BREAKFAST, LUNCH & DINNER  

Monday to Saturday from 8:00 

Great coffee and fresh new 

menu, including vegetarian, glu-

ten free and non seafood dishes 

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road 
www.flatheadcafe.com 

Specialist fruit & 

vegetable grocers 
 

Salamanca Market 
 

www.harvestfeast.com.au 

0417 136 854  

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Booking Manager 

Mr. Craig Hoey  

 0418 107 969  

FOODSTORE CAFE 
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch 

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection 

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food 

Friendly Atmosphere 

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available. 

10% Discount on all meals 

Open 7 Days 

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540  

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

 

GORE STREET MEDICAL 
INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 

 

2 GORE STREET STH HOBART 
 

Dr Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional/ Environmental Medicine 

Dr Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/ Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopathy/ Bowen Massage 

 

6224 6717 

Dave Fleming Joinery 
 

Carpentry – Joinery – 

Home maintenance 
 

 

Timber windows and doors 

Bench tops 

 Cabinetry 
 

0427 315 813 
www.daveflemingjoinery.com 
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Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  
  

Hobart City Council  

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 

with our City's financial health. 
 

0407 391 317 
eva@ruzicka.id.au 

 

Authorised by Eva Ruzicka  
West Hobart 
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VALENTINA PAVLOVIC 

22/11/1925 ï 3/08/2015 

Recollections of a Life 
She’s gone now, to the bourne* that 

awaits us all. Musing over our ac-

quaintance I look back at many years 

over which I used to talk to her about 

her past life and her fears and hopes. 

She could be feisty, and whenever I 
suggested gently that smoking wasn't 

helping her, the invariable reply was: 

“It's my life”. When I last saw her 

about four weeks ago, she was in the 
orthopnoeic position in bed, propped 

up by three or four pillows, and even 

at that she was breathless and her face 

and hands had a blueish look, indicat-
ing that she was short of oxygen and 

suffering from late stages of chronic 

heart failure:  the consequence of 

many years of smoking. I knew, then, 
that her days were numbered and that 

nothing much would help. Paula and I 

first knew her in the Hobart Walking 

Club. In those days she was a very 
good-looking and charming person 

who could converse with all sorts of 

people and telling stories of her 

youth, her experiences during the War 
and how she came to Australia. She 

was born near Minsk and her people 

were of the old Tsarist folk which 

meant that she had a strict upbringing. 
She told me once that an aunt had 

been the Duchess of Kursk and that 

her family had had a hard time fol-

lowing the Communist revolution.  
During the Second World War she 

had fled westwards before the ad-

vancing Communist troops and had 

had a hard time with the Germans 
who didn't know what to do with a 17

-year-old girl who was on her own. 

She recalled vividly being put on a 

train westward towards Yugoslavia, 

and she thought that she was being 

sent to a concentration camp. She 

managed, with the help of a guard, to 

escape and had many adventures, 
hiding and trying to survive as she 

moved westward. It was in Yugosla-

via that she met Atanasije (Alec) 

Pavlovic, whom she eventually mar-
ried. He had been a pillar of the resis-

tance and, according to Valentina, 

had done much to save many people 
from both Germans and Russians. She 

told me once that Yugoslav immi-

grants to Australia virtually wor-

 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order  
 

Open 7 days        
362 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoo  

Dr. Damien Rixon  
Veterinary Surgeons 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

Hair  and beauty   
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
Centrepoint  

 102/70 Murray Street Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Book on-line 24/7 

Open Monday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal,  Pureology, 

Matrix, No Inhibition & GHD 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

shipped him because of his wartime 

exploits. I tried to encourage her to 

write of her experiences and child-
hood but she would have none of it 

because she had a very deep seated 

fear of Communism and didn’t want 

“them” to find her even after many 
years of living in Australia. For 

some reason unknown to me, she 

was estranged from her one daugh-

ter and son-in-law. She told me that 
her son-in-law would not allow her 

daughter or grandchildren to have 

anything to do with her, even 

though they lived not far away. 
However, the grandchildren would 

surreptitiously contact on infrequent 

occasions. This was an enormous 

sadness to her and she could at 
times become quite depressed find-

ing solace in the bottle. I could un-

derstand that, because the only real 

friendship and support she had came 
from members of the South Hobart 

Progress Association, whom she 

regarded as her only family and to 

whom she turned in need.  [Dr. 
Alasdair Diarmid Ross.]  
*   “But that the dread of something after 

death,/The undiscover’d country from 

whose bourn / No traveller returns”.     

[Hamlet, Act III Sc. 1.] 
 

 

MONTESSORI GROUP 
Are you interested in a Montessori 

home school co-op in the Hobart 

area? A group of parents is in the 

planning stages of organising a co-
op which would be located in the 

Hobart City area and open to chil-

dren of all ages. We will be using 

the Montessori principles and mate-
rials, and at this stage we are plan-

ning to meet two mornings a week. 

If this interests you please join our 

Facebook group "Hobart Montessori 
Co-op project". Contact Estelle for 

more info: estellegaffric@gmx.com 

0400 984 805. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@gmail.com by the first Monday of 

each month. 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Computer Services  
 

Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 
Spares & Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
 

0421 931 758 

03 6165 1175 
www.aceitsupport.com.au 

         

PAINTING  
Interior & Exterior  

Rendering  

Scaffolding Hire  

6249 5525  

0407 845 058  

Loukas Vourlamis  

Rob Valentine MLC  

Independent Member for Hobart  

Office: Parliament House, Murray St.  

T: 6212 2344 

E:  rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au 

òI am available 

anytime should 

there be govern-

ment issues with 

which you feel I 

may be able to 

assist.ó 

mailto:estellegaffric@gmx.com
mailto:rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au

